Faculty Senate Meeting,  10/13/2010 2:00 pm
Minutes
Attendees:

Bill Schramm, President

Dave Rath, Vice President

Pat Wurth, Secretary

Math Science:

Ron Sternfels

James Condon

Allied Health:

Marianna Mabry

Nursing:

Marcia Shloush

Beverley Rogers

Ruth Palmer

Humanities:

Ralph Monday

Jennifer Jordan Henley

Ted Stryk

Social Science, Business & Education

Brad Fox

Don Lanza

Library:

Ollie Nolan

Quorum was established:
Senate President’s Report:
Pat Wurth agreed to serve as Faculty Senate Secretary.  Bill Schramm thanked Pat for being willing to serve as secretary.  Bill also thanked all those who agreed to serve on the Academic Council.  Minutes were not read aloud but were approved by vote. 
Old Business:

· Academic Reorganization – Bill indicated that Chris Whaley would answer questions and Chris called for questions from the floor. 

1. Pat Wurth’s question addressed the split of Geography under the Social Science & Education and GIS under Business, Applied Sciences and Workforce which will require she has two reporting responsibilities.  
A:  Chris indicated that since she was the only faculty in those disciplines that she could choose to which Program she would be assigned.
2. Faculty’s understanding that reorganization was to save money.

A:  Chris indicated that initially the reorganization was to save money to avoid radical changes.  The changes suggested were the closing of the Expo center, ceasing to sponsor athletics, eliminating continuing education.  Then there was a change in the budget that would avoid these radical changes.  Chris was then charged with reorganizing student learning.  Dr. Goff told Chris to reorganize not only to save money but for improved student learning.

3. How does combining Allied Health and Nursing aid student learning?
A:  First Chris had heard it was better when these two programs were together.  Second this combination would facilitate placement in  Allied Health for a student who had tried to get into Nursing and was not able to meet the requirements.  Third, Chris does not think a dean or program director should wear 2 hats.

Comments from Nursing Staff:  First, they do not remember that it was successful for the two programs (Allied Health and Nursing) to be together.  Second, this proposed organization chart takes the student farther from the Dean and finally there are significantly varied programs under Allied Health.  
Question:  The Nursing Staff asked “Why can’t Priscilla be Dean?”
Answer:  Chris doesn’t see how that will help.  He is passionate about one person not wearing 2 hats.
Question:  Does it matter what we think?

Answer:  Dr. Goff said yes.  Have deadline to meet before the July 1, 2011 submittal and the faculty committee may need to re-convene to address the issues.

Question:  Where did this organizational chart come from?

Answer:  This was a product of faculty decisions.  

Comments:  This model does not look like what was submitted by the reorganizational committee.

Question:  Can you explain why there are two additional boxes on the end of the chart?  (Student Learning and Information & Learning Resources)

Answer:  Different focus the Distant Education, Advising, CTAT, Dual Enrollment serve Faculty and Library Services, Learning Center, DSP, Academic Testing serve students first.

Question:  Why is Nano in the same program as Business?
Answer:  The deciding factor was because of the degree that is awarded to these students is in applied science.

Question: Is the cost of the new proposed Organizational Chart less??

Answer:  Doesn’t know; but there could be limited savings.

Question:  How do you justify this horizontal reorganization with the additional positions when there have been no raises or cost of living adjustments for current faculty?

Answer:  

Question:  How do you feel about having 9 people reporting to you?

Answer:  I haven’t thought about it much

Question:  Is it perception or reality that they (Faculty) are working more with less and no equity pay.  Just curious about why staff is getting more jobs but faculty can’t get additional instructors?

Answer:  Staff jobs were filled in critical needs area (Financial Aid and Admissions), and previously that had been cut because of budget issues and were determined that we really do need them.  Some of the jobs that have been filled were grant funded jobs.  Some of the Faculty positions that were filled may have been under the radar for instance  Sammie Mowery moved to Speech Faculty position; Ben King to Learning Center but he was replaced by a Math Faculty .  Chris said they did not hire new faculty 2009/2010.  He thinks that they would hire faculty in 2011.  There is also a possibility of a 3% decrease that the administration will offer retirement.

Question:  What is the time frame for answer to come from Faculty Senate.  

Answer:  Paper work to board in December meeting, so that the proposal can be considered at TBR March meeting.  Our administration may also have to answer TBR questions as to the re-organization if it doesn’t look like it will result in a cost saving.   

· Faculty Office Hours – Chris indicated that the current structure is archaic which is you must be actually present on campus for 30 hours/week and we need a resolution.

Question:  What about the time spent in virtual office?
Answer:  Dr. Goff proposed the idea of a 1 for 3 with the 1 being virtual.

Discussion:  amount of time spent in online classes is substantially more than for on ground class.

Answer:  Chris said Faculty could propose a counter to Dr. Goff.  Suggested that Faculty look at other colleges and see what they are doing.

Discussion:  Pointed out that even on ground courses are required to spend online time because a lot of the class material is on Momentum.

Question:  What about 3 office hours for 3 class credits?

Answer:  Faculty Senate needs to propose a schedule.

Question:  Would Dr. Goff accept original proposal?

Answer:  Chris doesn’t know
Question:  Since we don’t get money and no recognition for time required for online classes, what is the benefit for faculty?

Answer:  We would get away from a policy that we are not abiding by now.  The original was a 1 for 1 (3 credit hours would mean 3 office hours on campus).  This was changed to a 6 to 5 proposal.  Chris is afraid that if TBR notices that schools are not complying with the standard now, they could make an arbitrary ruling on what they think is right.  Make sure to send justification with the proposal. 
Faculty Discussion on Reorganization

Bill Schramm suggested sending an informal delegation to discuss Nursing/Allied Health concerns rather than sending a proposal.  Requested delegates and Nursing said Pat Jenkins would be their delegate.

Bill indicated that we could vote today or next week.

· Travel/Official Station for Faculty Strategic Planning Committee - The travel is still being “kicked around”.  The Committee gave their input to Danny Gibbs.
· Strategic Plan – There was a strategic planning committee workshop last Friday (October 8th) to put together success indicators for Oct 27.  These indicators will be presented to the Dean and they will review them.  Shortly after the deans review they will be sent to Bill.  Faculty Senate will look at in our next meeting (Nov 12th).  

Discussion:  Question the direction to quantify things seems to be “weak”.  Quality seems to be weak.  We should not just maintain quality but increase it.
· Sick Leave Bank for Faculty - Need 20 people who are sufficiently interested and are willing to participate through exhibited by joining.  Bill will send out an email to see if there is sufficient interest.  

New Business:

· DE Course Rubric (handout provided) Introduced by Ralph Monday and Discussion carried out with Ted Stryk as lead.  Instructional Technology for online Academic Integrity Online provided information for three levels of communication regarding plagiarism:  Baseline, Effective and Exemplary.  This is being presented to Faculty Senate for our thoughts and comments.
Discussion:  This is to try to provide adequate information regarding plagiarism.  When caught, students will say they don’t understand what plagiarism is.  This is really difficult in online classes and this rubric is an attempt to make sure the students know.

Question:  Do you want us to vote?

Answer:  This is entry level information.  This is the first step in the right direction. 

Respectfully submitted,

Pat  Wurth

Faculty Senate Secretary

